
  

COUNTY OF HENRICO 
VIRGINIA 

 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 
 

To: Planning Office 
 
 Subject: 

POD2019-00152 
St. Luke Apartments – Delmont 
Street Closure   

From: 
Henrico County Police Division 
Community Services Unit 

 
 Date: April 19, 2019 

 
 
POD2019-00152      
<Preliminary Plan Review> 
Zoning: R-5 
 
Per previous conversations, and the “Security Plan” submitted in February 2018, the “Plan” 
identified the primary neighborhood entrance would be at the intersection of Delmont Street 
and E. Laburnum Avenue.  At this entrance, there would be a guard station where the guard 
would take ID’s.  The northern-most intersection of Delmont Street and Oronoco Avenue would 
be closed and greenspace would replace the asphalt, curb and gutter where Delmont Street 
currently cuts through the neighborhood.  All other vehicular egress points to the middle section 
of the neighborhood would be closed.   
 
The proposed fencing plan does not reflect the points of the previously submitted security plan.  
Has the security plan for this neighborhood changed?  If so, please provide updated information 
for review by the Police Division.  Until then, we cannot endorse the current proposal. 
 
Thank you, 
Billy Moffett 
804-501-5370 
MOF@henrico.us  
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